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PRINCIPAL 

 

 

Year 12 left school following their graduation ceremony on Wednesday 20th September and will 

commence their HSC examinations on Monday 16th October, the last examinations are on Friday 10th 

November.  I take this opportunity to wish all Year 12 well in their preparation and completion of all 

examinations on behalf of the staff and students of Maitland Grossmann High.  We also wish them well 

in their futures, as they move on to further studies and employment. 

 

Year 12 Formal is being held in the vineyards at the end of the examinations.  Please note there is NO 

organised or condoned Year 10 Formal.  It is no longer required, as all students are to attend school 

until at least 17 years of age. 

 

School uniform standards remain a priority for Maitland Grossmann High.  Please note canvas shoes 

are not an acceptable form of footwear.  Girls are not permitted to wear shorts to school except for 

sport on Tuesdays, but are very welcome to wear navy lightweight slacks.  The school appreciates your 

continued support of the high standard of dress and remind families that assistance is available for 

those who find the cost of the uniform difficult. When purchasing jumpers or jackets for students, could 

you please consider not buying those with hoods as they are not part of our school uniform.  

 

There is much excitement as Mr Brown and a group of student and teacher travellers prepare to depart 

for Japan. We wish them well as they travel and learn about the unique culture of Japan. They will visit 

our sister school students from Sukagawa in Tokyo whilst they are there. You will be able to access 

their exploits via the school Facebook page. 

 

The technology from Samsung will begin to arrive in the school during Term 4 and Mrs Nerissa Jones, 

Mrs Karen Blatchford and Mr Scott Sleap will supervise its placement and utilization. Virtual reality 

learning opportunities will be made available to students across the curriculum 

 

Dr Di Soltau 

Principal 
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Road Safety at MGHS 

 
Road safety is a nation-wide issue that influences our everyday lives. Whether you walk to school or 

drive your car to work, it appears in almost every aspect of our lives. It is a problem that is currently 

taking over the news with incidents such as road rage, speeding, drink driving etc. 

 

One of these important road safety issues involves pedestrians. If people are unaware of correct road 

safety issues or do not competently observe what is happening on the road around them, it can 

certainly lead to a dangerous situation for pedestrians. 

 

Recently, a student from MGHS was nearly hit by an incoming car, while crossing the Cumberland 

Street pedestrian crossing. The student in question was wearing headphones whilst walking. This 

action caused the student to be completely oblivious of the oncoming vehicle. 

 

In response to this issue, some simple tips to help keep you safe are as follows: 

 NEVER assume that an approaching vehicle can see you 

 LOOK both ways before you cross. Just because someone else decides to cross, doesn’t mean 

it’s safe for you to do so 

 Take out your earphones and put away your phone when walking along busy roadsides or 

crossing the road 

 Avoid crossing between parked cars or at the front or back of any vehicle 

 At intersections, check for turning vehicles before you leave the kerb as well as while you are 

crossing the road 

 Wear bright, light coloured clothing at night or in reduced visibility conditions. 

 

As I have stated above, if pedestrians and drivers are aware and abide by the road rules you and 

everyone using the road will be safe. 

By Lanah Watters                                                                                           

 

 
 

 

CURRENT SPONSORS 

 
WESTPAC BANK (Green Hills) 
Take out a loan and mention Maitland Grossmann High School.  The school will receive a monetary contribution 
from the Westpac Bank. 
 

ATHLETE’S FOOT (Green Hills & Charlestown) Become a Club Fit Member and 
the school will receive a monetary contribution from Athlete’s Foot. 
 

 

 
 
 

PHOTOS 

 
Occasionally photographs are taken of individual students or classes at school.  Please notify the school in writing 
if you do not want your student photographed. 
                                                               
                                                                            

 

REMINDER TO PARENTS 
When parking/stopping outside the school please be mindful of the residents living in the area. Could you please 
ensure that there is adequate room for residents to enter and exit their premises at all times during the day. 
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MGHS UNIFORM SHOP OPENING TIMES 2017 

TUESDAY: 8.00am-12.00pm 

THURSDAY: 1.00pm-5.00pm  

CASH, EFTPOS, MASTERCARD and VISA ACCEPTED AT UNIFORM SHOP 

ALSO AVAILABLE ONLINE SHOPPING 

                                                       (THROUGH THE SCHOOL WEB SITE) 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ATTENTION PARENTS/ CAREGIVERS 
Maitland Grossmann High School 

Has a   

Web Page 
www.mghs.com.au 

The newsletter is available on the Website for all to access 
If you require a printed copy of the newsletter posted out to your family, please fill in the form below and return to 

school A.S.A.P 
 
Name……………………………………………      Student………………………………………………. 
 
Postal Address………………………………………………………………………………………………………. 
 
Phone………………………………………. 

 

 

 

NEWSLETTER DATES FOR 2017 

    

    

   TERM 4       8th November & 18th December 
 

http://www.mghs.com.au/
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PHOTOGRAPHIC AND DIGITAL MEDIA 

 

Ruby Coulton of Year 9 has won a local Photographic competition run by Q's Book Shop in Hamilton on 

Instagram. Mr Focic encouraged his Year 9 class to enter as many times as possible with lots entering. 

Ruby won $230 worth of prizes as well as getting her work published in their annual calendar. Other 

students will have their work in the calendar as well. Unfortunately Floyd Mallon of Year 10 just missed 

out winning the Australian Geographic Wildlife photographer of the year competition making it into the 

top 10. His work is being sold by the South Australian Museum and we will also be selling it through 

the school office as well. It is a beautiful panoramic shot of Shelley beach in Port Macquarie. Well done 

to both students on these achievements. 

 

Floyd Mallon’s Photo 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Ruby Coulton’s photo 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 CAREERS 

 

 

It has been an exciting time for both junior and senior students in Careers at Maitland Grossmann for 

the Month of August and Term 3. Our Year 9 students have had exposure to a number of career events 

that will allow them to consider vocational options.  Year 10 have had a sensational term of work 

experience in a variety of workplaces, whilst preparing themselves for subject selection for Year 11. 

Year 12 have also been pro-active seeking advice for their future career pathways, and gaining 

knowledge of university requirements through FYI Thursdays 
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Plan-it Youth 

August was the conclusion and celebration for our Plan-it Youth Program. This program had a 

significant impact on our students career planning and future goals. It consisted of weekly 

consultations between our students and mentors from the community, as well as a scheduled Tafe 

visit. Congratulations to all students involved for your outstanding achievements. 

 

 

Rural Fire Service (RFS) 

The RFS have been involved in launching their Cadet Program. This program commenced at the start 

of the term and has given our Year 10 students the opportunity to develop leadership, teamwork and 

communication skills, whilst developing skills of the technical requirements of firefighting. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Youth Frontiers 

 

Year 8 and Year 9 students have been involved in our Young Entrepreneur Program. This program 

consisting in the students developing a project for the community. In August they pitched their 

innovative ideas to community professionals and Maitland’s local MP with flying success. The program 

will wrap up in November, very excited to see our students end result. 
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Work Experience 

It has been a busy term for Work Experience, with 30 students from Year 10 and Year 11 utilising this 

opportunity to gain specific industry experience, whilst exploring career compatibility to assist with 

their vocational planning. Industries consisting of: Hairdressing, Childcare, Primary School Teaching, 

TV and Media (4 corners ABC), Ground Curator (Sydney Cricket Ground), Defence Force (Gallipoli 

Barracks), Physiotherapy, Dental, Radiology, Veterinary, Animal Care (Oakvale Farm), Electrician, 

Plumbing, Construction, Stem (Obelisk Systems) and Graphic Design. Term 4 is also gaining a lot of 

interest in expectation of another big term of week experience.  

Dates for Term 4 Work Experience are as follows: 

October 30th to November 3rd (Week 4) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Career Quest 

On Thursday 31st August all Year 9 students participated in a career-focused day called “Career 

Quest”.  This was organised in partnership with Youth Express. It provided an interactive, proactive 

presentation designed to assist Year 9 students to develop an understanding of a range of 

career/transition issues. It was a great opportunity for students to gather information from employer 

representatives from various training organisations and employment agencies from around the 

Hunter. 

Representatives consisted of: 

 Futurepreneurs 

 Master Builders Association 

 Australian Tax Office 

 TAFE 

 Greenhills Vet 

 

 Obelisk Systems 

 ME Program 

 Rural Fire Service 

 GREATER BANK 

 Hair Dresser - KLG The Salon 

 Fisheries 
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Coffee Connections 

The Coffee Connection program will conclude at the end of Term 3 and it has been a resounding 

success for all learning support students that have been involved. This program was coordinated in 

conjunction with Job Quest and students were required each Monday morning to run the Café at 

Greenhills retirement home and to organise conduct activities with the residents.  

Adopt a Resident 

Term 3 saw the commencement of the Adopt a Resident Program. This involved 33 Year 10 students 

visiting Benhome and Largs Lodge. The purpose of this program is to develop communication and 

caring skills in the community sector, and for students to investigate career compatibility and 

opportunities within age care/nursing. There are another two visits planned for term 4 with the last 

visit being a morning tea and concert for residents and students. 

Excursions are as follows: 

Visit 3 - Tuesday 31st October (Pds1-3) 

Visit 4 - Concert/Morning Tea -      Thursday 30th November- Largs Lodge (Pds 1-4) 

- Thursday 14th December- Benhome (Pds 6, lunch, 7 

-  

SKILLSROAD Show 

Week 9 this term, 40 Year 9 students were enthused to have a representative from Skills Road to 

deliver a career pathway presentation and a career planning workshop. This presentation was delivered 

to assist the students to consider vocation goals, how to use and apply career investigation tools at 

www.skillsroad.com  and moving into the future. 

Senior Careers 

It has been a very busy time for Senior Careers this month. Year 12 have been having Careers 

interviews and preparing their applications for post school studies. It is such an exciting time to be 

looking forward and working out where what and how they will achieve their goals.  

 

 

The FYI Thursday Information sessions have been a resounding success with students finding 

out information that will support them in their decision making process. This initiative will definitely be 

carried on into 2018 with numerous more opportunities and initiatives on offer. 

A great asset to support senior students is the ‘Jobjump’ website. This site will give students 

extensive information about post school options including jobs and tertiary studies. For ATAR students 

it has an ATAR tab that students enter their ATAR estimate and the area of study or degree they are 

interested in and it filters and gives a full list of relevant degrees, and their universities in NSW, 

Victoria and Queensland. I would encourage students to register as they can access the extensive 

resources unit the end of Yr13 

https://www.jobjump.com.au/ 

school name: Maitland Grossmann High 

username: cow 

http://www.skillsroad.com/
https://www.jobjump.com.au/


9 

September 2017 

 

 

 

 

 

Seize the Day for Year 11 students is on the calendar for the 18th of October. This is a mandatory 

Yr11 study and motivational day, designed to support Yr11 students as they navigate their way 

through their final year of high school. Outside agencies and teachers from a number of faculties, will 

present and provide valuable tools to support students with study techniques and concepts that 

will assist them to prepare for success in the HSC and their post school options. 

Year 10 have not been left of the ‘busy’ vibe around the school as they have been making decisions 

about their subjects for Yr11. The students benefited from class presentations and subject information 

sessions as well as a parent evening to inform them of not only school subject information but what 

EVET  (External Vet) and SBAT (School Based Apprenticeships/Traineeships) opportunities were 

available to them. I personally met with numerous student to discuss their aspirations and hopes for 

the future and finally honing in on subjects that would best support their chosen vocation. From this it 

is hoped that the students felt well informed in their decision making process. 
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SPORTS REPORT 

 
 
 
As Term 3 comes to a close, we wrap up our involvement in the 2017 Premier’s Sporting Challenge. A 

massive effort from all of Year 7, as well as, a Year 8 class, three Year 9 PASS classes and Year 11 and 

12 SLR classes. Staff too, have been keeping an eye on their physical activity levels – let’s hope our 

involvement will continually remind us of the importance of staying active. Watch this space for new 

resources we will end up with as a result of the PSC grant. 

In breaking news, a massive congratulations to four of our students that qualified for the NSW CHS 

athletics championships. Ashley Sorensen (3rd in Javelin), Sophie Sorenson (3rd in Javelin), Belle 

Leonard (3rd in 100m hurdles) and Justin Rhind (2nd in Long Jump) all medalled at the event. Awesome 

job! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Year 7 also attended the annual Coalfields Zone gala day in Week 8. Maitland Park was the venue and 

plenty of fun and games were had. As always, behaviour and participation were exemplary, as was, the 

help from Year 10 PASS students that volunteered their time. 

As we move into Term 4, all sport selections have occurred in Week 9. A friendly reminder that school 

sport hours are compulsory and attendance is expected. Appointments should be avoided wherever 

possible, and if your child does need to miss school sport, they must be sign out officially as an early 

leaver. On school sport, I am pleased to make mention of some new community facilities we are able 

to utilise – the golf driving range at Rutherford, Archery Tag at Rutherford and Kickboxing / Self-

defence classes at Rutherford. 
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SUPPORT UNIT REPORT 

 
SUPPORT UNIT CAMP 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The MGHS Support Unit students attended camp at Seal Rocks last week for two nights.  The students 

were mentored by Newcastle TAFE Outdoor Recreation Certificate 3 and 4 students in rock climbing at 

Boat Harbour cliffs, the ropes courses at Treetops, Minmi and canoeing on the Myall Lakes.   

 

The students also enjoyed getting to know the TAFE students and staff in other activities such as 

cooking dinners together and fireside chats.  We were blessed with fantastic weather and the amazing 

natural delights of the Mid-North Coast.  Seeing whales heading south was a highlight for the students.  

 

Much thanks goes to Newcastle TAFE staff and students, Treetops staff, as well as the wonderful 

facilities at Treachery Camp.  Staff at MGHS would also like to thank MGHS Support Unit students for 

their impeccable behaviour.  A great time had by all! 
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KAEDEN’S DAY 

 

Kaeden's Day was a huge success!!  

 

The day was organised by Year 11 student, Kaeden Benbow to raise 

funds and awareness for Duchenne Muscular Dystrophy (DMD)-a   

degenerative muscle disease. School spirit was high with all the students 

getting involved in the day’s activities including a delicious sausage 

sizzle donated by local businesses. All students and staff wore one of 

1300 handmade blue and yellow ribbons.  

The Wheelchair Basketball Roadshow visited and was a huge hit with 

both students and staff who were able to gain experience in the 

difficulties of life in a wheelchair. Over $3000 was raised which showed 

overwhelming support from the school body and the community.  

  

Most importantly the day raised a great deal of awareness and 

conversation about DMD. All money from Kaeden's Day goes to the Save 

our Sons charity which is raising money to research a cure. Thank you 

to all the staff and students who volunteered their time to make the day 

run as perfectly as it did. 

 

 

  

TAS REPORT 

 

HSC ITMM 

Our HSC Multimedia students have had their Major Projects marked. Mrs Blatchford is particularly 

pleased with the standard this year and students should be looking forward to some terrific results. 

Projects included videos, 3D animations, games, Adobe Animate animations and the creation of a 

variety of promotional products. 



13 

September 2017 

 

Check out videos of the projects at: 

https://www.facebook.com/MaitlandGrossmannHigh/ 

 

Year 9 Food Technology have been exploring a unit on Food Trends and have successfully produced 

their own photo shoot of Apple Pies and Funky Milkshakes.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 9 Hospitality have explored the career opportunities in the industry and the hidden benefits 

such as world travel. Year 7 Technology have creatively designed and produced individual hamburgers 

and pizzas. 

Year 9 Child studies have had fun producing a bunny from a child's sock (we are very proud of our 

field of bunnies!) and creating a sloth security blanket. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.facebook.com/MaitlandGrossmannHigh/
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Year 7 Mandatory Technology have been enjoying the Theme Parks unit of work. They have been 

working diligently on their Ride Design Brief Task where they all produced fantastic rides that 

incorporated recycled mixed materials and the ‘Little Bits’ / STEM digital technologies.  
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Congratulations to Mrs Ross’ Year 12 Hospitality for completing the Certificate 2 course, a massive achievement and 

we wish them well in their future careers.  
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On Tuesday 5th September the Creative and Performing Arts – 

(CAPA) faculty presented a Visual Arts Exhibition 7 – 12 & 

Performance Evening with Year 12 Music, Visual Arts students and 

Year 12 students from Industrial Technology Timber & Multimedia 

Students in the school hall. 

High quality presentations and performances were presented 

supported by family, friends, ex-students and community members. 

The Yr. 12 Music students used the opportunity to prepare for their 

upcoming HSC examination, held the following week. 

The performances highlighted the strength and depth of students’ 

achievement throughout 2017 as well as the commitment of their 

teacher Mr. Forbes. 

The evenings offered the second whole school Visual Arts exhibition 

highlighting the creativity and strength in all year groups with high 

quality artworks and for the Yr. 12 students the first showing of their 

year’s exploration and submissions for their HSC examination the 

Body of Work (BOW). Thanks to Mr. Focic and Mr. Pratt for their 

assistance development and display of the exhibition. 

The exhibition is a key aspect of the Visual Arts calendar with MGHS 

having little display space, the hall was utilised to showcase the large 

number of quality works as well as for some students the culmination 
of 13 years of schooling.   

Maitland Grossmann 
High School CAPA 

Department  
THE 

Exhibitionist
s 
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MGHS Exhibition 2017 – The Exhibitionists 

                     

Year 11 Still life Unit 
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                          Year 7 Portraits 

  

   

      Year 8  

My House 
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  Year 8 Lino Pints-  Animals in Art  

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                           

 

 

 

 

 

Year 10 Visual Arts Sculptures and Lino Prints  
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Yr 10 Photomedia 

 

 

 

 

Some Yr 12 Body of Work Submissions  
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MAITLAND SWIMMING CLUB INC REGISTRATION  

 
Registration for the 2017-2018 season opened on the 11th September, 2017.  

For any other information contact email: maitswim@gmail.com. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:maitswim@gmail.com
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FREE LIVE ONLINE INFORMATION SESSION FOR Maitland Grossman High School STUDENTS AND 

SCHOLARSHIPS AVAILABLE IN 2017 

Student Exchange Australia New Zealand is a not-for-profit organisation that is registered with all state and territory Departments of 

Education around Australia and with the Ministry of Education in NZ. We are the first and only secondary exchange organisation in 

Australia and New Zealand to be certified to ISO 9001 (Quality Management System) and we ensure the highest standards of care 

and support to our participants.  

 

We would like to invite your students and families to our FREE Live Online Sessions on Wednesday, 27th September at 5.30pm - 

6.30pm (AEST). 

 

The LIVE Online session gives students and families the opportunity to learn more about becoming an exchange student and the 

various scholarship options that are available in 2017.  

 

Students can find out more about our exchange programs to over 25 countries, listen to former exchange students share their 

experience and learn about our scholarships and discounts on offer in 2017. Please note that the deadline 

for Scholarship and Early Bird Discount applications is 31st October 2017 for programs departing between April 2018 - September 

2018. 

 

Please be aware that we now offer 14 partial scholarships each year for semester and year applicants including the NEW 

Australian Ambassador Scholarships. See our website for more information. 

   

"You come back a different person, with so much more confidence & you feel that you can conquer the world"  Jessica, Semester 
Program to Italy 

  

 

Student Exchange Australia New Zealand Ltd 

 

PO Box 1420, Mona Vale  NSW 1660 Australia 

T: (02) 9997 0700 F: (02) 9997 0701 

W: www.studentexchange.org.au 

 

Suite 2590, PO Box 83000,  

Wellington 6440 New Zealand 

T: 0800 440079 F: 0800 440077 

W: www.studentexchange.org.nz 

FREE STUDENT EXCHANGE LIVE 
ONLINE INFORMATION 
SESSION 

Hear from one of our staff members, 
find out more about discounts and 

scholarships available and ask 
questions.  

 
Wednesday, 27th September, 5.30pm 

(AEST) 
Or 

Thursday, 5th October, 7.30pm 
(AEST) 

 

Register online to reserve your place 
 

www.studentexchange.org.au  

1300 135 331 (cost of local call) 

https://manage.sendandreceive.com.au/ch/8216/2dgqz85/1492944/12bde10vph.html
https://manage.sendandreceive.com.au/ch/8216/2dgqz85/1492944/12bde10vph-1.html
https://manage.sendandreceive.com.au/ch/8216/2dgqz85/2604215/12bdes39c.html
https://manage.sendandreceive.com.au/ch/8216/2dgqz85/103806/12bde15mn8.html
https://manage.sendandreceive.com.au/ch/8216/2dgqz85/1119098/12bdeq6qr.html
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